
           Grapevine  Meeting February 1. 2022

Attending in person were Jack A, Chair, Cindy F co Chair and John G the Area Chair.
  Reps from 3 groups attended: SH Friday night in person and on Zoom: Tuesday After Dinner and 
Daily Reflections.

Basic information about the GV was read
It was recommended that the new reps download the GV handbook from the GV website and follow the
instructions on registering with the grapevine office in NY.

One of the Boards was on display and we were told that the Boards would be displayed at the roundup 
and Spring Assembly and available for any group who wants to show them.

We discussed the Podcast, and Daily Quote.

A flier promoting the Carry the message project was distributed in person and by email attachment for 
Reps to display at meetings.

No groups reported displaying GV's at their meeting at this time, Getting a group subscription and 
displaying or selling new issues was discussed.

Daily Reflections reported the group purchased 2  Carry the message subscriptions.

John G gave a detailed report on Area Events and concerns.

Group reps were encouraged to do what they can to promote  awareness of the GV  and subscriptions
for the group and members.

Next meeting March 1,2022 6:30 PM

Cindy F Co Chair


